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The Spirit of Zion 
Zion United Church of Christ 

Union, Missouri 
 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

July 2024 No. 7

 

Rummage Sale Info 
Here We Go! 
     Start cleaning out those closets, drawers, cabinets, 
basements, and garages!  It’s time for our annual Rummage 
Sale!  Sale dates are Friday, August 2nd from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. and 
Saturday, August 3rd from 8 a.m. to 12 noon. 

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     Please help us have another successful year by donating items, 
volunteering during the week or on sale days.  Yes, this is a lot of hard work, 
but it is also a great time of fellowship.  Please be respectful of our workers 
when gathering your items for donations.  Here are a few friendly reminders: 

 Please make sure items brought in are clean. 

 If you bring in linens, please mark the size (King, Queen, etc.) 

 Please try to limit the weight of bags, boxes, or totes.  Do not 0ver-fill, 
these get heavy by the end of the day. 

 If you bring items in totes and want the tote back, please make sure 
your name is on it. 

 We DO NOT take large electronics (small electronics may be accepted if 
they work).  No computers, printers, large furniture, magazines, or 
encyclopedias.  Also, we cannot accept baby cribs, high chairs or car 
seats.  If you are unsure of an item will be accepted please contact: 

 Brad Parker (314-330-7094) or Jane Wilson (636-388-1090)

 

Schedule 
Saturday July 27th   Set up     8 a.m. – Noon  
Sunday July 28th    Drop off/prep   8 a.m. – Noon  
Monday July 29th  Drop off/prep   8 a.m. - 6 p.m.  
Tuesday July 30th   Drop off/prep   8 a.m. - 6 p.m.  
Wednesday July 31st  Drop off/prep   8 a.m. - 6 p.m. 

NO DROP OFF ON THURSDAY! 
Friday August 2nd  Sale Day   8 a.m. – 5 p.m. 
Saturday August 3rd   Bag Day   8 a.m. – Noon  
Saturday August 3rd  Take down    Noon  
 

 

Serving Christ  
in July 
Ushers: 
July 7 & 14 –  
    Maxine Harrison*,  
     Lee Parks      
July 21 & 28 –  
     Susan Merlino 
(*designates Head Usher) 
Greeters: 
July 21 – Verlyn Yarbrough 
Sound System Tech:  David 
Sutton 

 

“These Days” 
Devotional Books 
 Did you know that Zion 
every quarter receives 
“These Days” devotional 
booklets?  The devotionals 
offer each day a spiritual 
reading along with a short 
scripture and prayer.  These 
are free and can be found 
in the literature rack in the 
upper commons or if you 
would like one mailed to 
you please contact the 
church office.  The booklet 
is a wonderful resource to 
use in your daily Christian 
life.   
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 If you have items to donate that you need 
to have picked up, please call Brad or Jane 
ASAP so we can schedule a time to pick 
up. 

 NO DROP OFFS ON THURSDAY – WE ARE 
CLOSED!  THIS IS NOT A SALE DAY! 

     If you are planning on working during the 
week or the day(s) of the sale (or are interested 
in helping), we will be having a meeting for all 
volunteers on Monday, July 15, at 9 a.m. in the 
lower commons.  Please plan on attending this 
meeting so we can make sure all areas are 
covered and everyone is on the same page.  
Thank you for your continued support. 

- Brad Parker and Jane Wilson 
 

Help Thyself 
     Take a break from the summer heat by helping 
yourself to a couple of meals from the Help 
Thyself freezer in the lower commons.  They are 
for you!!  We enjoy giving you a helping hand 
through the week.  Any suggestions or questions 
please contact:  Kathy Young (314-580-3105), 
Carol Rohrbach (636-583-3659), Ann Hartley (636-
346-5921), Dorothy Mitana (636-239-1926), Jane 
Ridder (314-520-7090) or Maxine Harrison (636-
583-2159). 
 

Zion Fellowship –  
July 2024 
     On Saturday, June 8, we had 16 
people attend the Murder Mystery 
and Dinner at St. Paul UCC in 

Marthasville.  A delicious dinner was served at 
5:15. We had a choice of steak or chicken, along 
with sides, and a variety of desserts to choose 
from.  Several attendees were chosen to 
participate in the Mystery part of the evening. 
The best actress award was our own Sue Leicht, 
and Susan Merlino figured out who the murderer 
was. There was also a silent auction.  Everyone 
had a great time. 
     Sunday, July 21 – We will attend the play at the 
ECC Theater of “You’re a Good Man Charlie 
Brown”.  You will need to make your own 
reservations for the 2 p.m. performance.  Tickets 
can be purchased at ecctheatre.com, or call ECC 

at 636-584-6720.  After the performance, we will 
have dinner at the Pasta House in Union. There is 
a signup sheet on the bulletin board in the lower 
commons.  If you want to join us for dinner only, 
please sign up also.  Any questions, call Jane 
Ridder at 314-520-7090, or email 
carljane64@gmail.com. 
     August – No activity 
     September – Check the bulletin board for a 
September Brunch date. 
     Check the monthly Newsletters, also the 
weekly Bulletins, for any change of event 
dates/times that might occur.  Anyone is 
welcome to join us for these events. If you have 
any questions, please contact Fern Dewert 
(President), Carl or Jane Ridder (Vice Presidents), 
Ruth Parker or Bruce Templer (Treasurers), or 
myself.                           -  Sharon TenEyck , secretary 
 

Up to Date Info? 
     Does the church have your updated contact 
and household information (change of address, 
college students moving out, etc.)?  If you are not 
sure, give the church office a call at 636-583-2814 
or email cthompson@zionunion.org.  Thanks for 
keeping us up to date! 

 

Zion United Church of Christ 
115 S. Washington Ave. 

Union, MO 63084 
636-583-2814 

www.zionunion.org 
9:00 a.m. Worship 

(No Childcare) 

Rev. Nicholas Knoblauch, Pastor 
(knoblauchnicholas@gmail.com) 

Fern Dewert, Church Council President 
Connie Thompson, Adm. Assistant 

(cthompson@zionunion.org) 

Alysha Petry, Minister to  
Youth & Families 

(apetry@zionunion.org) 
Mandy Frick, Coordinator of  

Elementary Youth 
Karen Stafford, Music Director 

(kstafford@zionunion.org) 

Brenda Herring, Church Organist 
Joy Bradley, Church Custodian 

mailto:carljane64@gmail.com
mailto:cthompson@zionunion.org
http://www.zionunion.org/
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Pastor Drop In Hours: 
Monday & Wednesday mornings 

Email: knoblauchnicholas@gmail.com 
Appointments upon request: 
Church Office (636) 583-2814  

or sending an email 

Beloved Zion, 
 

     Grace and peace to you from God our creator, Christ our 
Redeemer, and Spirit our Sustainer. You might have noticed 
little electronic price tags at stores like Schnuck’s or Aldi. 
Soon these little price tags will be everywhere. Alongside 
autonomous stock robots, these little price tags are a new 
technological jump in a grocer’s playbook. In an instant, 

prices can change, updates can be made, online and in-store prices can 
synchronize, and links to additional information can provide and increase 
customer satisfaction through consistency and transparency.  
 

     Technology is often natural. Neither good nor bad. What tips the scale, is 
how the technology is applied. With these new electronic price tags, there is a 
concern over surge pricing. Since prices can change instantly, and with 
algorithms and artificial intelligence getting more advanced, peak times could 
drive up prices. Imagine ice cream and water instantly going up in price when 
the temperature outside rises above 90 degrees. Or it could raise all prices 
during certain times of the day, or days of the year. Would you notice if every 
item was 15 cents more expensive the day before Thanksgiving? Maybe, 
maybe not.  
 

     In the life of the church, new technologies invite innovation and change. 
And I do not simply mean electronic technologies. Technology in its most 
basic understanding, is an application of particular knowledge to achieve 
practical and reproducible goals. At church, while technologies do include 
things like recording our services and uploading them to a website, it also 
means things like food pantries, VBS, and Called to Care. These all are direct 
applications of particular knowledge that help us achieve a desired outcome. 
The faithful question we must ask when faced with new technologies is not 
whether or not we will adopt them. The faithful question is why and to what 
end? There are plenty of programs and concepts that will help churches. There 
are so many great ideas that have created wonderful missions and ministry in 
their community.  

 

     But we must be careful. We might be tempted by a great idea and decide 
that we should do it here. But why are we doing it? To look good? To gain 
more members? Because the neighbors do something similar? Because it 
might help our community? These all might be great motivators, but at the 
end of the day, is it what God is calling us to do in this time and place? Rev. 
Howard Thurman once said, “Don’t ask what the world needs. Ask what 
makes you come alive, and go do 
it. Because what the world needs is 
people who have come alive.” So, 
church, what makes you come 
alive? What makes us come alive? 

 

     Blessings, 
     Rev. Nicholas Knoblauch   

Worship 

Opportunities 

In July  
9:00 a.m. Worship 

 

Sunday, July 7 

The 7th Sunday 

after Pentecost 
Sacrament of Communion 

 

Sunday, July 14 

The 8th Sunday  

after Pentecost 
 

Sunday, July 21 

The 9th Sunday  

after Pentecost 
 

Sunday, July 28 

The 10th Sunday 

after Pentecost 

 

 

 
 

 
 

mailto:knoblauchnicholas@gmail.com
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Called to Care Team Request 
     The Called to Care Team is asking that if you or 
someone you know would like a visit from the 
team or our pastor, please contact the church 
office.  If you or members you know are in 
nursing homes, homebound, or staying close to 
home please contact the church office.  Our 
mission is to minister to and care for the entire 
community of Zion Church, whether able to be 
present in worship or not.  Thank you!     
 

Little Free Pantry and  
Union Food Pantry 
     Thank you for the great 
support in keeping the Little Free 
Pantry going!  A list of the most 
needed items is posted on the 
bulletin board in the lower 

commons.  Monetary donations can also be given 
– contact the church office. 
     Likewise, there is also a list of items most 
needed for the Union Food Pantry posted on the 
bulletin board in the lower commons with a 
barrel for your donations.  Or you may also give a 
monetary donation to support the Union Food 
Pantry. 

 
Electronic Giving  
     Would you like to be able to give electronically 
to Zion Church and know that your donation is 
secure?  Besides online banking the other option 
is on Zion’s website -  www.zionunion.org at the 
top right corner of the page a “Donate” button.  
Just follow the easy to navigate instructions! 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

July 4th 
Church Offices will be closed. 

 

 

Our Church's  
Wider Mission 
     Sharing is an essential part of what God calls 
us to do as the people of God's Church. We are 
called to share our joys and concerns. We are 
called to share our time and talents. The church 
was founded with sharing at its core.  
     In the United Church of Christ, one of the ways 
we are invited to share is through our offerings to 
Our Church's Wider Mission (OCWM).      OCWM 
is the way that the United Church of Christ helps 
distribute services, resources, and expertise to all 
within our faith community who have need.  
     The Financial support our church shares, 
through OCWM, gives us the opportunity to 
have a common funding source that helps us all 
to do those things that we could not do as 
effectively by ourselves. OCWM helps OUR 
church BE the Church.  
 

Chicago, United, Eden Seminaries 
Support (CUE) 
     The Mission of Chicago, United & Eden 
Seminaries is to: 

 strengthen the relationship between our 
churches and our seminaries 

 further the mission and work of these 
seminaries 

 provide financial support for our 
seminaries. 

     We live in challenging times and we recognize 
the vital impact of our seminaries as they: 

 prepare leaders for church and society 

 increase theological thought and 
scholarship 

 provide multiple resources to the local 
churches. 

     The CUE Regional Seminary Support Program 
brings together over 2,000 United Church of 
Christ churches in mid-America, local church 
ministries and the seminaries of Chicago, United, 
and Eden. 
     If you would like to give a monetary donation 
to CUE, please make your checks payable to Zion 
UCC and in the memo portion indicate “CUE”.  
Thank you! 

http://www.zionunion.org/
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From the Bottom of the Sea 

Thank You 
for a FINTASTIC  

Vacation Bible School! 
VBS DIRECTOR 
Alysha Petry 
 

PRESCHOOL CREW LEADERS 
Phyliss Fink 
Pastor Nick Knoblach 
Elsie Saake 
 

ELEMENTARY CREW LEADERS 
BJ Cooper 
Danielle Cooper 
Logan Cooper 
Ashley Frick 
Jean Stevens 

SING & SPLASH LEADER 
Gail Mefford 

 
GAMES LEADERS 
Danielle Cooper 
Billy Diestelkamp 
Lucas Frick 
 

VBS DECORATERS 
Lucas Frick 
Mandy Frick 
Alysha Petry 
Kathy Reed 
 

SNACK & REGISTRATION 
Pam Griffin 
Maxine Harrison 
Norma Klemme 

STATION LEADERS 
 
BIBLE STORY 
Gil Bisjak 
Ramah Fitzgerald 
 
PRESCHOOL BIBLE STORY 
Alysha Petry 
 
PRESCHOOL CRAFT 
Phyliss Fink 
 
IMAGINATION STATION 
Alysha Petry 
 
STICKY SCRIPTURE 
Mandy Frick 

A BIG THANK YOU to 

everyone who donated Snacks, 
Supplies and to all who made a 

monetary donation to VBS.  
 

We had 30 kids attend VBS! 
 

VBS takes a school of fish to 
make it a splashing good time! 

  
We really appreciate everyone 

who helped in any way! 
 

Thank you from the bottom of 
our hearts, 

Alysha & Mandy 

Making a splash in Honduras! 
Kids Helping Kids 

For every $5 dollars donated we helped one person receive clean 
water for more than a year! 
This year at VBS we collected  
 

 $200 
 

THANK YOU TO  
EVERYONE  
WHO DONATED! 
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Notes from  
the Music Director  
     Anyone who has known me 
for a while knows I love drum 
circles. To me, there is just a 

feeling of release in playing hand drums and an 
inner peace.  
     Just how were drums used in the Bible?  
     According to the book Musical Instruments of 
the Bible by Jeremy Montagu, the first mention 
of anything similar to a drum is in Genesis 31:27, 
Laban is scolding Jacob for leaving with his 
daughters without telling him. Depending on the 
version, Laban says he could have celebrated 
with tambourine, timbrel, or tabret. These all 
mean “small drum”, like a frame drum. According 
to the book, the tambourine wouldn’t be like the 
tambourines with which we’re familiar, but would 
be more like a snare drum, with a strand or two 
of gut running underneath the underside. In 
Exodus, Miriam uses a timbrel in celebration of 
crossing the Sea. King David might have possibly 
used a drum that was made from ram’s skin, with 
other parts used for other instruments. Psalm 
81:2 says “….bring hither the timbrel…” (or 
“..strike the drum” in the Common English Bible). 
Isaiah 5:12 translates to tambourines, drums, or 
timbrels (although they used it for a wild party!).  
     This QR code leads to a website that shows 
ancient terra cotta figurines that probably date 
back to 7th or 8th century BCE, representing 
female figures playing a hand drum.  

 
     Zion Musical Notes: 
     Zion’s Chancel Choir will resume rehearsals on 
August 28 at 7:30 p.m. in the chapel. Previous to 
that, we would like to invite anyone who wants 
to join us at 6:30 for a hymn sing, with 
refreshments at 7:00! Feel free to stay for our 
short rehearsal at 7:30 to see if choir is a good fit 
for you. 
     Alysha and Karen are considering a special 
music/play session for kids ages 3-6 that will occur 
during the Logos activities time, which is 5:00. If 

you are interested in more information, please 
email Karen at kstafford@zionunion.org. 
 

Blessings 
Karen 

 
Zion Church Council 
Meeting--May 20, 2024 
     Zion UCC Council met Monday, 
May 20, 2024 at 7:00 p.m.  The 
following were in attendance: Fern 
Dewert, Kathy Reed, Donna 

Bocklage, Brad Parker, Bruce Templer, Barb Cox, 
Susan Merlino, Connie Thompson, Rev Nick 
Knoblauch, and Maxine Harrison. Paul Brinker 
was not in attendance.  Brad Parker opened with 
prayer.  Fern Dewert called the meeting to order. 
     Consensus items were approved as presented. 

 April Zion UCC Council meeting minutes 

 Pastor's report 

 Minister to Youth and Families report 

 Financial reports for April 

 Time and date for the next meeting-June 
17, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. 

     Discussion Agenda: 
     Finance Committee report--Discussion of the 
Audit-Council will appoint an Audit committee. 
Budget-The budget will be approved at the 
September meeting.  Matt Herring will present 
the budget to the congregation at two meetings-
October 6 and October 20 following the Sunday 
service in the Fellowship Hall.  Personnel 
committee will visit with each staff member in 
July for evaluations prior to finalizing the budget.  
     Hansen Committee report--At the May meeting 
plans for the next project will be considered. 
(Audio-Visual) 
     Membership Committee report-Next meeting 
June 12. Plans to make recommendations for 
changes to the by-laws. 
    Properties Committee report- Committee has 
reviewed bids for tuckpointing/waterproofing of 
church and will make formal recommendation to 
council soon.  
     Other committee reports--By-laws-working 
toward revisions.  Audit- Establishing an Audit 
committee. 

mailto:kstafford@zionunion.org


8 

 

Financial Report for May 2024 
  May 2024 Year to Date (YTD) 
Income $32,288.00 $155,251.00 
Expenses $29,775.00 $146,067.00 
Our Church’s Wider Mission (given YTD) - $3,408.00 
Chicago, United, Eden Seminaries (given YTD) – $1,164.00 
 

Detailed financial reports are available by contacting the 
church office.  Thank you. 
  

     Memorial Day Parade update- Parade 
lineup at 9:30 at the City Auditorium for a 
10:00 start.  Gil Bisjak has volunteered his 
Vintage car.  A rider or 2 will be invited to ride 
with Gil, walkers to hold signs, balloons and 
hand out candy.  Walkers can meet at Church 
prior to decorate the car, blow up balloons 
and carpool or walk to the auditorium. 
     Historical room update - Room has been 
painted.  File cabinets to be painted and 
organized in the room. 
     ECC request- ECC Gender and Sexualities 
Alliance Club has requested an off campus site for 
small group meetings. The club would meet 
monthly with a School Advisor present.  Motion 
and second to allow this group to use our space.  
Vote passed. 
     Meeting adjourned with the Lord's Prayer. 
- Maxine Harrison, Church Council Secretary 
(approved by  the Church Council on June 17, 
2024.) 
 

Special Church Council Meeting - 
June 2, 2024 
     In attendance: Fern Dewert, Kathy Reed, Barb 
Cox, Paul Brinker, Susan Merlino, Bruce Templer, 
Donna Bocklage, Brad Parker, and Maxine 
Harrison.  Alan TenEyck from Building and 
Property was in attendance. 
     Fern Dewert called the meeting to order to 
approve a bid for Masonry Restoration for the 
church building by James G Staat Tuckpointing 
and Waterproofing of St. Louis, MO. A bid of 
$94,408.00 to:  bio clean, tuckpoint, recaulk, 
paint, replace bricks, seal masonry.  This project 
will be paid out of funds from sale of Springfield 
lot.  Motion and second to accept this bid.  Vote 
passed. 
     Motion and second to present at a Special 
Congregational meeting and to ask approval of 
$125,000.00 to cover this project.  This meeting 
will be June 23, 2024 and announced from the 
pulpit on June 9th.  Vote passed. 
     Meeting adjourned.  
- Maxine Harrison Church Council Secretary 

(approved by the Church Council on June 17, 
2024.) 

 

Memorial Fund  
In loving memory of Donna Staten for her help in 
starting the annual Rummage Sale for the Good 
Samaritan Fund by Jim Doehring & family. 
 

How wonderful, O Lord,  

are the works of your hands! 

The heavens declare your glory, 

the arch of sky displays your handiwork. 

In your love you have given us the power 

to behold the beauty of your world 

robed in all its splendor. 

The sun and the stars,  

the valleys and hills, 

the rivers and lakes all  

disclose your presence. 

The roaring breakers of the sea  

tell of your awesome might; 

the beasts of the field and  

the birds of the air 

bespeak your wondrous will. 

In your goodness you have  

made us able to hear 

the music of the world.  

The voices of loved ones 

reveal to us that you are  

in our midst. 

A divine voice sings through  

all creation. 

—from Earth Prayers 
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Prayers Requested  
Health and Healing: 
   Jim Doehring  Phyllis Olson   
   Carolyn Donoho  Virginia Maune  
   Frank Fazzari  Charlotte Ellison  
   Kim Yenzer   Kevin Vorderbruegge 
   Norma Kern   Carol Bean  Keith Stahlman  
   Myrt Dunigan  Felicia Scott  Bob Barreth 
   Darlene Farrell (sister of Charlotte Ellison) Margy Schowe  
   Anne Parker (at Willow Brooke in Union) 
   Chris Branch (niece of Gerry Hoelscher)   
   Sharon Waldrop (friend of Jim Doehring)   
   Mitch Angell (friend of Charlotte Ellison)    
   Tammy Wettling (friend of Charlotte Ellison) 
   Mike Matthews (friend of Carolyn George)   
   Shirley Brand (friend of Gerry Hoelscher)   
   Eric Heitman (nephew of Jim Doehring)   
   Heather Gooch (great niece of Charlotte Ellison) 
   S (Karen Stafford’s CASA buddy)     
   Carol Mossoney (mother of Dan Mossoney) 
   Bob Truel (husband of Shirley Truel)    
   Josh & Tricia Pardee-Jacka (friends of Charlotte Ellison)  
   Cindy Roach (friend of Charlotte Ellison)    
   Liz Klemme (daughter/sister of Armin, Norma & Phil Klemme) 
   Glenda Foster (friend of Charlotte Ellison)   
   Vanessa Dobsch (niece of Charlotte Ellison) 
   Mary Dobsch (sister of Charlotte Ellison)    
   Aubrey Reed (granddaughter of Charlotte Ellison)   
   Wayne Herring (father of Matt Herring)    
   Beverly Elliott (mother of Mike Elliott) 
   Nancy McKenzie (sister of Vicki Hooper)    
   Bill Stolle (friend of Jim Doehring)   
   The Henle family (family of Susan Merlino)   
   Shirley Thompson (mother-in-law of Connie Thompson) 
   Randy Gortney (son-in-law of Hettie Becker)   
   Roger McDaniel (brother-in-law of Larry & Betty Clark)   
   Mike Bailey (husband of Leslie Bailey & son-in-law of Sondra Jackson)  
Sympathy Is Extended to: 

   Leslie Bailey & family on the death of her mother, Sondra Jackson, who 
died on June 20th. 

Church Family Undergoing Cancer Treatment: 
   Brenda Viehland Jake McNiel (member of Zion & son of Sarah Davenport) 
   Skip Buehrle  Ronald Dobsch (nephew of Charlotte Ellison)      
   Sarah Reed (daughter-in-law of Charlotte Ellison)    
   Cynthia Johnson (friend of Karen Stafford)   
   Kim Gallagher (friend of Chris & Dawn Robinson)   
   Trish Kennedy (friend of Charlotte Ellison) 

With Sympathy 
We join in the sorrow of the 
family and friends of our 
fellowship who are 
experiencing the grief that 
death brings. 
 

Sondra Jackson, 86, died on 
June 20th.  Funeral service for 
Sondra were held on June 25th 
with burial in Zion Cemetery. 
 

Notes to Zion 
     I wish to express my deep 
thanks to all who in any way 
gave best wishes to me on my 
99th birthday.  Some did this 
verbally, others by telephone, 
sent cards, and/or came to 
coffee hour after worship on 
May 26th.  Most of my family – 
children, grandchildren, great-
grandchildren – came to 
worship at Zion that day.  
Special thanks to Norma who 
did much of the planning.  It 
certainly was a special day to 
me because of all of you who 
were so kind to be a part of it.  
Thank you so much.  

-  Armin Klemme 
+      +     +      + 

Zion Friends, 
     Thanks to all that helped 
with the Memoria Day Parade.  
If you walked, assisted with 
decorations or 
directions/information, 
donations of all kinds or just 
prayers we thank you!  With 
special thanks to Gil and 
‘Honey Bunny’! 

- Susan Merlino &  
Church Council 

+      +      +      + 
Zion UCC, 
     Thank you for hosting a 
Blanket Sunday!  Because of 
your communities generosity 
people around the world will 
be blanketed with love in a 
time when they need it most!    

         -  - Tiffany, on behalf of  
Church World Service 
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   Allen Coffman (friend of Shawn Pehle)   
   Marissa Schollenberger (friend of Tom & Gayle 

Williams)   
   Donna Eime (friend of Jim Doehring)    
   Aaron Dixon (nephew of Dan Mossoney) 
   Mike Meyer (friend of Mandy Frick)    
   Brenda (friend of Hettie Becker) 
   Leland Stahlman (brother of Keith Stahlman)    
   Bill Diestelkamp (cousin of Liz Short & friend of 

Mandy Frick) 
Various Concerns: 
   Prayer for our country and those actively 

serving:  Aviation Structural Mechanic 3rd 
Class Hunter Grafrath (currently deployed) 
(son of Lindsay & Greg Traffas, grandson of 
Mike & Lynne Elliott) 

 
Thank You to June Volunteers 
     Zion Church acknowledges and appreciates the 
work done by the following volunteers for the month 
of June: 
Liturgists:  Karen Stafford, Lee Parks, Carol Rohrbach, 
Sallie Hancox, Maxine Harrison 
Special Music for Worship: Women’s Chorus, Kirk 
Hancox 
Ushers:  Vicki Hooper, Delores Musket, Gale Claggett, 
Donna Bocklage, Verlyn Yarbrough, Carol Rohrbach, 
Ken Rohrbach 
Communion Stewards: Bill & Fern Dewert, Alan & 
Sharon TenEyck 
Greeters: Kevin Vorderbruegge, Carl & Jane Ridder, 
Ken & Carol Rohrbach, Linda Kinworthy, Maxine 
Harrison, Susan Merlino 
Sound System Techs:  Wayne Bean, John Crane 
Worship Service Recorder: David Bean 
Newsletter Helpers:  Karen Tucker, Donna Bocklage, 
Carol Rohrbach, Ken Rohrbach 
Lawn Maintenance: Alan TenEyck, Carl Ridder, Brad 
Parker, Jim Vemmer, Paul Brinker, Ron & Pam Griffin 
 
New Address/ 
Phone Numbers 
Tim Sexton, 1616 Westlake Circle, Pacific, MO 63069 

 
Church Attendance  
from June 
(4 out of 5 Sundays) 
June 2 – 95  June 16 - 82 
June 9 – 90  June 23 – 86  
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July 2024 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 
 

 

2 

 

 
 

3 
 

12 Loops of Love 
 

 

 

4 
 

 

Church Offices 
Closed 
 

 

5 
 

7 pm Fellowship 
Hall in Use 

 

6 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

7 
 

The 7th Sunday 
after Pentecost 
 
 

 

 

8 
 

6:30 pm Finance 
 

 
 

9 
 

6:30 pm Lower 
commons in use 
 

 

10 
 

9:30 am Called 
to Care 
 

12 pm Loops of 
Love 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

11 
 

8 am-12 noon 
Quilting Circle 
 

 

12 
 

7 pm Fellowship 
Hall in Use 

 

13 
 

 

14 
 

The 8th Sunday 
after Pentecost 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

15 

 

9 am Rummage 
Sale Meeting 
 

7 pm Church 
Council 
 

 

16 
 

 

17 
 

12 Loops of Love 
 

 

18 
 

8 am-12 noon 
Quilting Circle 
 

 
 

19 
 

7 pm Fellowship 
Hall in Use 

 

20 
 
 

 

21 
 

The 9th Sunday 
after Pentecost 
 

 

22 
 
 

23 
 

24 
 

10 am Aug. 
newsletter 
assembled 
 

12 Loops of Love 

 

25 
 

8 am-12 noon 
Quilting Circle 

 

26 
 

7 pm Fellowship 
Hall in Use 

 

27 
 

8 am Rummage 
Sale Set up  

28 
 

The 10th Sunday 
after Pentecost 
 

8 am-12 noon 
Rummage Sale Drop 
Off 

29 
 

8 am-6 pm 
Rummage Sale 
Drop Off 

30 
 

8 am-6 pm 
Rummage Sale 
Drop Off 

31 
 

12 Loops of Love 
 

8 am-6 pm 
Rummage Sale 
Drop Off 
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July Birthdays 
 

 1 - Susan Pope 
 

 2 - Karen Tucker 
 Peggy Metcalf 
 Andrew Hawkins 
 

 3 - Lori Helms 
 Jacob Hawkins 
 

  5 - Judy Petero 
 

 6 - Jeff Heeger 
 Skylar Traffas 
 Archer Camden 
 

 7 - Bob Barreth 
 Jeff Shelton 
 Owen Knoblauch 
 

 9 - Rudy Ahmann 
 Gary Young 
 

10 -  Nora Becker 
 

14 - Bernice Holtgreve 
 

15 - Phyllis Olson 
 

16 - Bronwen Voss 
 

17 - Jill Thompson 
 Lauren Arand 
 

19 - Richard Haverstick 
 

20 - Claire Heaton 
 Verlyn Yarbrough 
 Sue Knutson 
 

 
 
 
 

21 - Brenda Roach 
 

22 - Deborah Schulte 
  
24 - Stephanie Pracht 
 Marilyn Freiermuth 
 Tommy  
              Schuttenberg 
 

27 - Mario Oltmann 
 

28 - Ryan Hall 
 

29 - Jennifer Bright 
 Raeanne Pecka 
 Gerry Johanpeter 
 

30 - Paul Schuenemeyer 
 Taylor Bauer 
 Drew Cooper 
 

31 - Debbie Sieve 
 Mary German 

 
August Birthdays 
  
  1 - Paula Sutton 
 Lily Koch 
  

  2 - Ken Staten 
  

 3 - Lori Helms 
 Linda Kinworthy 
 

 4 - Joshua Hawkins 
 

 5 - Krista Copeland 
 

 8 - Fern Dewert 
  

 9 - Emily Young 
 

10 - Mark Walker 
 


